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SUBJECT/OBJET FCM DIAMOND JUBILEE CONFERENCE - 6-9 JUNE 1997

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee recommend Council
approve that Councillor David Pratt, FCM Board Member, be appointed Chair of the
FCM Planning Committee for the 1997 Annual Conference and Diamond Jubilee, and
Councillor Madeleine Meilleur be appointed Deputy Chair.

BACKGROUND

At the meeting of 11 April 1990, Regional Council approved a recommendation to invite FCM to
hold its Diamond Jubilee and 1997 Annual Conference in Ottawa-Carleton.  On the basis of that
invitation, FCM’s National Board of Directors formally approved Ottawa-Carleton as the site for
the 1997 Conference.  At the meeting of 9 February 1994, Regional Council confirmed the
hosting of the Conference to be held 6-9 June, 1997.

The attached Annex A, identifies the responsibilities of the host municipality.  At the 1996
Conference, held in Calgary early this June, the Region promoted the Jubilee Conference at the
Trade Show and there was great interest shown across Canada in coming to Ottawa-Carleton.

Staff have reviewed the conference budgets for the cities of Edmonton (94), Toronto (95),
Calgary (96) and Regina (98).  It is estimated that 1,200 delegates and partners will be coming to
Ottawa in 1997, and based on the Toronto and Calgary experience, it is estimated that the
economic impact to Ottawa-Carleton will be approximately $1,560,000, providing a minimum of
4,800 room nights of hotel occupancy and a boost to the local restaurants, theatres and tourist
attractions.  This figure is based on an average expenditure of $1,300 per delegate, over a four
day period.  Indeed, the experience in both Calgary and Toronto was that many delegates and
their families either came early or stayed later for holiday purposes.  Part of our plan is to promote
over the coming year, the attractions of Ottawa-Carleton during early June to encourage as many
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delegates as possible to consider a vacation in this area as part of their Conference plans.  It
should also be noted that CAMA, the Canadian Association of Municipal Administrators, will be
holding their Annual Conference immediately prior to the FCM Conference and part of the
planning is jointly handled by the two associations.

It is proposed at this time that a Planning Committee for the 1997 Conference be struck in order
to oversee conference development, under the Chair of Councillor David Pratt, a member of the
FCM Board of Directors.  Councillor Pratt took the lead as interim chair of the promotional
committee for the 1996 Conference, and given his familiarity with the FCM organization it is
appropriate that he be appointed Planning Committee Chair.  In addition, Councillor Madeleine
Meilleur has expressed an interest in serving on this Committee and it is proposed that she be
appointed Vice-Chair.  The Chief Administrative Officer has appointed Garry Armstrong,
Commissioner, Homes for the Aged, to coordinate the staff support for the Planning Committee.

CONSULTATION

Consultation was not required.

FINANCIAL COMMENTS

A budget for the 1997 Conference will be prepared and included for consideration in the 1997
Budget.

This report is submitted for the consideration of the Corporate Services and Economic
Development Committee and Council.

Approved by
Mary Jo Woollam
Regional Clerk
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